Attachment #1 – September 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of August 26, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
Tom Waldecker, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Sheila Little, William Green, Dave DeLano, Cletus Smith, Mac Marr, Mark Cochran, Dianne McCormick
Members Absent:  
Ralph Tillotson, Cheryl Davis, David Oblak, Amy Fullerton, Laura Rodriguez
Guests:

Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Jane Goerge, Katie Postmus, Kristen Ora
M. Scalera called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of the agenda

Motion by M. Cochran, supported by K. Comerzan, to approve the agenda

Motion carried 
3. Approval of the July OPB minutes
Motion by D. McCormick, supported by W. Green, to approve the July minutes
Motion carried

4. Audience Participation

· None
5. Old Business
a. Membership Staggered Appointments
· OPB appointments took effect on 10/1/14, but the terms of everyone’s memberships weren’t established.  The 10/1/14 memberships need to be staggered for 1, 2, and 3 years for each county.
· Livingston  

· W. Green (1 year), C. Davis (2 years), D. DeLano (3 years), D. McCormick (3 years)
· W. Green would like to continue on the OPB.

· Washtenaw
·  M. McPherson (1 year), S. Little (2 years), C. Coleman (2 years), D. Oblak (3 years)
· A replacement will be needed for M. McPherson.  

· Monroe  

· K. Comerzan (1 year), L. Rodriguez (2 years), T. Waldecker (3 years), M. Cochran (3 years)
· K. Comerzan would like to continue on the OPB.

· Lenawee
· M. Marr (1 year), C. Smith (2 years), R. Tillotson (2 years), A. Fullerton (3 years)
· M. Marr will not continue on the OPB, and needs to be replaced.
C. Smith assumed chairmanship of the meeting at this point in the meeting.
b. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report
· M. Irwin presented the report.
· The state isn’t pulling any money back for FY 15 for Healthy Michigan, but they will reduce funding for 16.

· All the financials look as expected.

6. New Business
a. Site Visit Monitoring Report
· M. Cochran noted that Rainbow is late in returning their CAP.

· M. Scalera will provide an update at the September OPB meeting.
· K. Ora provided an update on the quality plan.

· C. Coleman requested an explanation be included on the web site report that explains how the %’s are computed in the report.
· K. Postmus and J. Goerge presented an overview on Prevention monitoring.  Providers did well, with an overall average score of 94%.
· The next effort will be to get everyone up to speed on recipient rights.

7. Report from Regional Board
a. All Board Meeting – July 29
· The focus was primarily on some of the goals that board members want for the future.

· Washtenaw County was a major focus.

b. Selection of Executive Director

· The Regional Board interviewed 3 candidates.  
· They have offered the position to Jane Terwilliger; they’re currently in negotiations.

8. SUD Director Updates
Naloxone
· M. Scalera provided an update and presented the naloxone kit.

· Each county has been allocated approximately $2,500.

· In Lenawee EMS and the fire department have been brought in as part of the effort. There is concern regarding the sustainability the program.  It is an unfunded mandate for EMS and first responders (not necessarily law enforcement).
· K. Comerzan recommended having a discussion with the drug manufacturer regarding receiving a credit for returning unused kits.

Project Lazarus

· This Washtenaw event was attended by 100+ people, and included discussion on how to affect policy and change in the community.
· M. Scalera would like to bring Project Lazarus into Lenawee and Monroe.  It has taken place in Livingston.
9. Meeting adjournment
